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Gersthofen, den 2. September 2003
Paul-Klee-Gymnasium 

Schubertstr. 57

86368 Gersthofen

Tel. 0821/493646

Faxnr. 0821/491871

e-mail: zonaras@gmx.de
Signore Aldo Moscatelli 
Via IV Novembre 10 
22063 Cantù (CO)

Italia

Dear Mr Moscatelli,

I had the honour of meeting you in my Easter holidays in Como at the historical institute in Como. Perhaps you will remember me and my wife. As you know, we developed an internet homepage about slave work in Gersthofen under www.zwangsarbeit-gersthofen.de and also issued a brochure which I handed over to you in April. 

I am very happy to inform you that our mayor has consented to invite former Italian military internees to Gersthofen (from November 2nd to November 5th of 6th). They will be official guests of the city of Gersthofen. The costs of lodging will be taken over by the municipality. Dear Mr Moscatelli, your visit would be of utmost importance for the city of Gersthofen, because through your presence the people of Gersthofen would become aware of how much injustice was done to the Italian military internees. As you know, my pupils and I want to set an example and a sign of reconciliation by this invitation. 

Apart from you, I have also invited Giorgio Gregori’s daughter, who consented to come together with the cultural counsel of the commune of Casina. Besides, Mr Fulvio Depetroni, who worked at Transehe (we know from the archives and your documents that you worked at the neighbouring Farbwerke Hoechst AG), will come with his son. He is from Trieste. We would of course be glad if your wife could accompany you to Gersthofen. Perhaps you contact Mr Verazzi and ask him if he also comes to Gersthofen, then you could share one car, otherwise I would recommend the train.

I can promise you, dear Mr Moscatelli, that the programme will not be too straining and will take your health into consideration.

On the first day the delegation could meet pupils at school, in the evening I am going to open my exhibition about slave work in a grammar school in Dachau. If you like, you could be present there. A special chapter is dedicated to the slave work at Farbwerke Hoechst AG and at Transehe. 

On the second day you would meet the mayor of Gersthofen at an official reception and in the evening we have planned a reading and discussion at a library about slave work at Farbwerke Hoechst AG and Transehe. Anna Gregori will read from her father’s book and Mr Fulvio Depetroni will read from his diary about Gersthofen. If you wish, you could also contribute with your reminiscences, but only if you feel like that.

On the third day we would then visit the places where you had to work and live and the manager of the successor firm will also give an official reception to the Italian guests. 

Dear Mr Moscatelli, you know that my invitation comes from my heart. Perhaps the visit could also be important to you to make peace in your heart. My pupils and I would anyway be very glad if you could come to Gersthofen with your wife. 

Please let me know in advance if you come. I am looking forward to your answer very much. 

Thank you for your attention. I am authorized to greet you and your wife in the name of my pupils. 
Yours

Dr. Bernhard Lehmann, Paul-Klee-Gymnasium Gersthofen
